Mr. Don Ebling, 412 West 47th St., Kansas City, Mo.

Dear Don:

I was pleased beyond measure to receive your fine letter of the 19th instant and to know that you had been accepted in the United States Navy physical education program. I had a letter from Dan Partner at Norfolk and he says the work is really stiff but he enjoys it.

I was happy to hear the good news regarding you and Marjorie. She is a grand girl but I can say this without overemphasis when I state that Marjorie is getting as fine a fellow. Congratulations to you both!

Any time there is an opportunity for me to do anything for you in any way please do not hesitate to ask. It is always a great pleasure to do it. You are one athlete, and there have been several, who have been nothing but a source of pride and joy to me and to your friends during the whole time you were in the University and thereafter.

With continued best wishes, I am

Very cordially yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA:AH